
 

 
 

 

TO: Sponsors of the National School Lunch and School Breakfast Programs 
 

FROM: John Frassinelli, Chief  

 Bureau of Health/Nutrition, Family Services and Adult Education    
 

DATE: June 26, 2014 
 

SUBJECT: Operational Memorandum #44-14 

Discretionary Elimination of Reduced Price Charges in the School Meal Programs 
 

The purpose of this memorandum is to clarify to the Child Nutrition Program school food authorities 

(SFAs) the permissible use of funds from the nonprofit school food service account to lower or eliminate 

reduced price student meal charges.  
 

At the discretion of the SFA, participating schools and institutions that are not operating a special 

provision may offer meals at no cost to students who would otherwise qualify for reduced price benefits. 

The expenditures associated with covering the reduced price student payments may be funded from the 

nonprofit food service account.  Schools electing to take advantage of this flexibility continue to receive 

Federal reimbursement based on meals claimed by students in the reduced price category.  Only paid 

students will be charged for meals.  SFAs are permitted to implement this option selectively between the 

National School Lunch and School Breakfast Programs and serving sites they operate.  
 

Alternatively, SFAs might consider decreasing the reduced price charge rather than eliminating it entirely, 

or decreasing it incrementally to better ensure the integrity of the nonprofit school food service account. 

Lowering or eliminating the reduced price charge will lessen or remove any financial barriers to access 

that these students might experience.  SFAs are advised to conduct a thorough analysis of their current 

and projected operating costs to ensure that they are able to maintain operations and meal quality without 

the revenue generated from charging students for reduced price meals.  
 

Questions may be directed to: 
 

Consultants for School Nutrition Programs 

County Consultant 

 Fairfield County 
Fionnuala Brown  fionnuala.brown@ct.gov  

860-807-2129 

 Hartford County (towns/cities beginning 
with A-R) 

Teri Dandeneau  teri.dandeneau@ct.gov  

860-807-2079 

 Hartford County (towns/cities beginning 
with S-W) 

 Windham County 

Susan Alston  susan.alston@ct.gov  

860-807-2081 

 Litchfield County 
Allison Calhoun-White  allison.calhoun-white@ct.gov  

860-807-2008 

 Middlesex County 
 Tolland County 

Andy Paul andrew.paul@ct.gov  

860-807-2048 

 New Haven County 
Jackie Schipke   jackie.schipke@ct.gov  

860-807-2123 

 New London County 
Monica Pacheco  monica.pacheco@ct.gov  

860-807-2073 
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